CITY OF ELSBERRY

INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE

JULY 2, 2018
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

Members of the Infrastructure Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:00 pm.  Present were Alderman Kindred, Alderman Short, Alderman Hartley, Mayor Steve Wilch, City Clerk Sue Hogarth and Brian Hemmer from Alliance.

Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order, took roll call and deemed a quorum present. 

Update on mower being repaired at Mordt Tractor and discuss going out for bids on a new mower for the city
Brian from Alliance said they picked up the mower from Mordt Tractor and the cost was $600.  After they talked with GrassHopper, they put a 7 bladed fan on the mower instead of the 5 bladed fan and cleaned the radiator again.  It didn't run into the red after using it but it does need a new radiator and the overflow hose bar is broken and it is seeping a little.  Alliance tried to fix it but Mordt Tractor unfixed it when they did the other repairs.  It is a diesel mower and it is only about 6 years old.  There was a toggle switch that has been removed from the mower to avoid overheating.  The cost of a new radiator installed is around $1200 with Mordt Tractor or less if we install it.  There is a place in St. Peters that may give us a better price on a radiator.  Alderman Kindred asked about a price for a new mower and Mayor Wilch did get a price quote today which came in at $16,567.  Brian thinks if we replace the radiator, the mower should last for awhile since it doesn't have that many hours on it.  Alderman Hartley suggested we could get a price on a Bush Hog to use in Page Branch Park.  Mayor Wilch did get a price on a 11' LandPride finish mower for $12,000-$16,000.  Alliance has (1) working mower and (1) non-working mower.  The city has a gas Grasshopper that needs work in addition to this one.  Alderman Hartley suggested to go online to get pricing on a new radiator or try to repair it.  The committee members agreed it would be better to get a new radiator or repair the current one than to buy a brand new mower at this time   If we can get it repaired under $500, Mayor Wilch can approve the purchase without going to the board for approval. 
Request from the Library Committee to create a scope of work and go out for bids on fence around the air conditioning unit / alcove outside of the library
Alderman Harper dropped off the dimensions of the fence they would like to have installed around the air conditioning units in the alcove area outside of the library to go out for bids.  They didn't know how to create a scope of work but the dimensions are 9' x 19'  with a locked gate to go up 6' high,  It will be a chain link fence either galvanized or black vinyl.  Alderman Short said to create a scope of work based on these dimensions and materials and go out for bids and that City Clerk Sue Hogarth can also send it to any local fence companies to request bids as well.  
Review list of Street Inspections by Ward and prioritize which streets to repair this year
City Clerk Sue Hogarth passed out copies of the street inspection list by ward and a copy of the balance sheet listing the totals in the streets department budget and the street capital improvement budget to date.  There is $114,720 in the streets budget and $96,884.81 in the Streets Capital Improvement budget.  Complete replacement of streets can come out of the capital improvements but the minor repairs will come out of the street department budget.  Mayor Wilch explained that our budget numbers have not been carrying over from previous years so there may be more money than what is showing here.  City Clerk Sue Hogarth will work with Brandy to try and get this problem fixed going forward.  

Mayor Wilch said that Greg Blackmore from MidRiver Asphalt has not returned his call regarding going around Elsberry to assess our streets but Marshall Suddarth had Missouri Petroleum do an assessment from a few years ago and Brian presented this list to the committee members. The committee reviewed the list from Missouri Petroleum to compare with their current list.  Alderman Hartley suggested to put together a 3-5 year street repair plan to go out for asphalt bids based on this street inspection list and Alliance will mark each street with white paint.  A motion was made by Alderman Hartley to put a scope of work together based on a 3-5 year plan for street repairs and mark the streets with white paint for the bid repairs to assess, seconded by Alderman Kindred.

AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion carried  

Update on Asphalt Work on Sanderson in Conjunction with Elsberry School High School Parking Lot

Mayor Wilch has been trying to get in touch with Mid River Asphalt and hasa left messages with his secretary.  Alderman Short said that since this was approved in the June board meeting to just leave a message with his secretary and let him know to go ahead and repair Sanderson Street when they do the high school parking lot in August.   
Roof Repairs at City Hall, City Park Pavilion and City Park Gazebo
Mayor Wilch stated that there is money set aside for these projects and Billy Collins had bid on the city park projects awhile back but he is not sure where that bid would be now.  The city hall roof needs to be repaired but probably only needs flashing.  Motion was made by Alderman Short to get a scope of work and go out for bids on these projects, seconded by Alderman Hartley

AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion carried  

City Clerk Sue Hogarth mentioned that the Christ Centered Church had some electrical breaker issues at the City Pavilion during their recent event in the City Park.  Alderman Short said we will have to address the electrical issues sometime soon.  
Update on 15 MPH Speed Limit Signs at North & South Sanderson

The signs have been ordered and delivered and the locates are done and they will be installed soon per Brian at Alliance.  The No Parking sign across from the Fire Department was laying down on the ground per Mayor Wilch.  
Discussion on Next Steps for the Wastewater Treatment Plant
Mayor Wilch spoke with Mike Hartman from the USDA and he stated that going out for new engineer bids would take a long time and would add more time to the process plus there would have to be a new PER and envionmental study done which would cost another $30-35,000.  Mayor Wilch suggests staying with MECO Engineering to keep the project on track but to request a new engineer and new inspectors and to be diligent in holding them responsible for updating the city on the project throughout the process.  Alderman Short is not a fan of Brian Martin but doesn't want to spend the additional money to go out for new engineering bids.  There was discussion among the committee members that they were disappointed that we couldn't go with the regionalization and they were concerned about spending any additional money to go out for new engineering bids and extending out the project further.  Brian with Alliance confirmed that we have an extension with DNR until 2022 for the interim permit for ammonia but the permit does expire in 2019 and we will have to file for a renewal permit at that time but this could give us more time to make a decision on the engineering firm if needed.  
Alderman Short recommended to put this issue as an agenda item on the July board meeting to decide if we stay with MECO Engineering and request a new engineer and inspectors or to go out for new engineering bids since the Infrastructure committee is split on this decision.  Alderman Kindred will vote NO just to let MECO Engineering know that we want to be taken seriously on projects going forward.  
Alderman Hartley made a motion to adjourn the Infrastructure Committee meeting, seconded by Alderman Kindred.     

AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion carried  

Meeting adjourned at 6:52PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Hogarth 
City Clerk 

City of Elsberry

